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U.S. ARMY CORPS OF ENGINEERS                BUILDING STRONG® 

LOS ANGELES DISTRICT 
Regional General Permit No. 74  

Maintenance Activities within SAMP areas in Orange County, California 
 
Corps File No.:  SPL-2010-01022-ERS 
Public Notice Date:  August 4, 2020 

 
 
The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers (Corps), Los Angeles District has reissued Regional General Permit 
No. 74 (RGP 74), which authorizes discharges of dredged or fill material into waters of the United States 
associated with maintenance activities in the San Diego Creek Watershed and San Juan Creek/Western 
San Mateo Creek Watershed Special Area Management Plan (SAMP) areas.  RGP 74 authorizes 
temporary impacts to up to ½ acre of jurisdictional waters of the United States in eligible areas, no more 
than ⅟₁₀ acre of which may be vegetated with native riparian and/or wetland vegetation.  No permanent 
impacts to waters of the United States, including impacts from fills, flooding, excavation beyond a Corps 
Regulatory Division-approved maintenance baseline, or drainage are permitted under RGP 74. 
 
Areas eligible for the use of RGP 74 are limited to jurisdictional waters located outside of sensitive 
aquatic resources identified as SAMP aquatic resource integrity areas.  The San Diego Creek Watershed 
SAMP area includes portions of the cities of Santa Ana, Orange, Tustin, Laguna Hills, Newport Beach, 
Irvine, Lake Forest, Laguna Woods, and unincorporated areas of Orange County.  The San Juan 
Creek/Western San Mateo Creek Watershed SAMP area includes portions of the cities of Mission Viejo, 
Rancho Santa Margarita, San Juan Capistrano, Dana Point, and Laguna, and unincorporated areas of 
Orange County. 
 
The Corps reissued RGP 74 with an expiration date of August 3, 2025.  RGP 74 is available for viewing 
at: https://www.spl.usace.army.mil/Portals/17/docs/regulatory/RGP/RGP74_Permit_03Aug2020.pdf. 
 
For additional information, please contact Eric Sweeney at 760-602-4837 or via email at 
Eric.R.Sweeney@usace.army.mil.  This Special Public Notice is issued by the Chief, Regulatory 
Division. 
 
 

Regulatory Program Goals: 
• To provide strong protection of the nation's aquatic environment, including wetlands. 
• To ensure the Corps provides the regulated public with fair and reasonable decisions. 
• To enhance the efficiency of the Corps’ administration of its regulatory program. 
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